
Frank De Leon 
Information Security Officer – City Of McAllen 
Frank De Leon is a skilled cybersecurity professional with a strong track record in securing 

digital environments. Since 2024, he has served as Information Security Officer for the 

City of McAllen, where he develops and leads comprehensive security strategies. Frank 

joined the City of McAllen in 2023 as a Cybersecurity Analyst, earning a promotion within 

a year due to his expertise and leadership. Previously, he was the Lead Cybersecurity 

Analyst for Hidalgo County from 2018 to 2022, driving initiatives to bolster threat detection 

and response capabilities. Frank holds a bachelor’s degree in information technology 

from South Texas College, earned in 2018, and is a CompTIA CySA+ certified 

professional, showcasing his proficiency in cybersecurity analysis. 

 



Matthew Navarro 

Information Security Analyst – Information Technology 

City of McAllen, Texas 
 

Matthew Navarro is an experienced IT professional with a strong focus on cybersecurity 
strategies for IT infrastructure. Highly active in the cybersecurity community, Matthew is an avid 
presenter at local cybersecurity conferences, sharing insights on emerging threats, defensive 
techniques, and innovative security solutions. Working in local government, Matthew is 
dedicated to supporting fellow professionals in the public sector, recognizing the importance of 
securing essential services and protecting community infrastructure. 


